
Letter to the Editor

(BIRDEM Med J 2017; 7(3): 247)

To
The Executive Editor,

BIRDEM Medical Journal.

Sir,

I must congratulate you and the Editorial Board of BIRDEM Medical Journal for timely and regular publication.
The last issue [BIRDEM Med J 2017;7(2)] is an excellent compilation of articles of different disciplines of medicine.
I must say, it largely neglected other disciplines namely surgery and gynaecology.

Hope you will pay attention to the issues I raised. Expecting better articles of different disciplines of medical
science of BIRDEM, as well as other local and international institutes in coming issues of BIRDEM Medical
Journal.

Regards,
Shahana Zaman

FCPS (cardiology)
Registrar
Department of Cardiology
NICVD, Sher-e-Bangla Nagar, Dhaka, Bangladesh

Reply

Thank you Dr. Shahana.

We are happy to see that like many other, you are following BIEDEM Medical Journal keenly. Yes you are correct,
last issue was an excellent compilation of research works of doctors of BIRDEM. Because of enthusiastic responses,
we have increased the number of issues of BIRDEM Medical Journal from twice yearly to thrice yearly. This issue
was specially dedicated for authors of BIRDEM and specially those papers which were presented in different
national and international conferences. You could find it declaration section at the end of each article.

BIRDEM Medical Journal welcomes all sorts of articles in every discipline. So, depending on the availability of
suitable articles, it will be able to meet your aspirations!

Thanking you again.

Prof. Khwaja Nazim Uddin

Executive Editor,
BIEDEM Medical Journal


